
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A RESOLUTION OF THE GOVERNING BOARD OF THE NEWHALL SCHOOL 
DISTRICT DECLARING MAY 7 -13, 2017 AS “TEACHER APPRECIATION WEEK” 

 
 
WHEREAS, a strong, effective system of free public education for all children and youth is 
essential to our democratic system of government; and 
 
WHEREAS, the United States and the State of California have made considerable progress in the 
social, technological and scientific fields due to our system of free and universal public education; 
and 
 
WHEREAS, much of this progress can be attributed to the qualified and dedicated teachers 
entrusted with the educational development of our children; and 
 
WHEREAS, teachers should be accorded high public esteem, reflecting the value the community 
places on public education; and  
 
WHEREAS, the Newhall School District is keenly aware of the importance of teachers’ influence 
on children reaching their full potential; and 
 
WHEREAS, it is appropriate that teachers be recognized for their dedication and commitment to 
educating our children; 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, the Governing Board of the Newhall School District does hereby proclaim 
May 7 - 13, 2017 as “Teacher Appreciation Week” and urge all citizens to pay tribute to our public 
school teachers. 
 
This Resolution was PASSED, ADOPTED and SIGNED on this 18th day of April 2017 at a 
regular meeting by the following vote, to wit: 
 
                                AYES:            NOES:           ABSTAIN:              ABSENT:   
   
 
 
Christy Smith, President  Philip C. Ellis, Jr., Clerk 
     
 
 

   

Suzan Solomon, Member  Isaiah Talley, Member 
     
     
     
Brian Walters, Member  Paul Cordeiro, Superintendent 
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